
Rosedale East and West 

Parish Council Report – December 2009  

On 3 December 2009 the Parish Council held its monthly meeting and discussed 
several points including the following: 

1.      Road safety – the Council has now been advised by the Highways Department 
that it will not be possible to introduce a 20 mph zone in the village as we do not 
meet the criteria. We are still hopeful we can make more extensive use of “School” 
warning signs. This is under review by the Highways Department. 

2.      Rosedale First Responder Scheme – at long last we have had 
confirmation from the Yorkshire Ambulance Service that we can proceed with the 
First Responder Scheme! This is great news and our Clerk will be writing to everyone 
who has expressed an interest in this scheme to set up a meeting and initial training 
session which will be held in the new year. Posters will be put up asking if anyone not 
previously involved would now like to join the group. If you know anyone who wants 
to be involved please ask them to contact our Clerk (details at the bottom of the 
Report). 

3.      Affordable housing – the survey questionnaires have now been delivered to 
all houses in the Rosedale and Hartoft Parishes. If you have not received one please 
contact our Clerk who has spare copies. The results of this survey should be known in 
the New Year and will be published when they are available. 

4.      Village Name Signs – the project to site two new village name signs on 
Chimney Bank and Heygate Bank are progressing. We now have approval to proceed 
from all parties so hope to start work in the New Year. 

5.      Motor Cycle trials - the Eboracum Motorcycle Club will be holding a motor 
cycle trial in Rosedale on Sunday 7 February 2010. This is an annual event that has 
been going for many years and will cover many different parts of the dale. It is well 
marshalled and we hope they have a successful day. 

6.      Local thefts - the Council have been made aware of several thefts that have 
occurred in the dale over the last couple of months – some more widely reported 
than others. Please ensure you secure your property including garages and 
outhouses. If you see anything suspicious please report it to the Police and let them 
deal with it. 

7.      Finally – the Parish Council would like to wish all residents of the dale a very 
happy and safe Christmas and a prosperous New Year. 

 The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 14 
January 2010 at 7.00pm in the Updale Reading Room. If you have any 
points you would like to raise please contact one of the Councillors or the Clerk who 
will all be happy to help. 
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